
 

 

         

 

     

      

     West Boylston Fire will be hosting an ASHER drill on Monday 6/10 

starting at 09:00.  As of now, they have not let us know what apparatus 

that they will be requesting.  With that being said, anyone interested in 

attending this drill please email me so that I can start a list.  This is a 

paid training. 

 

     Memorial Day is coming along fast.  So far, the only member who has 

committed to drive the apparatus in the parade is Trevor Dion.  Thanks 

to him for stepping up and we are still looking for at least 1 more 

member for an additonal apparatus.  The Honor Guard will also be 

attending. 

 

     On 5/14, Holden Town Takeover will be happening at the WooSox 

game at Polar Park.  Our Honor Guard will be taking part in the on field 

festivities prior to first pitch.  It would be great to get as many 

department members there to support the Honor Guard and have a fun 

evening.  Go to the WooSox ticket link for tickets. 

 

     The S.A.F.E program will be hosting a luncheon at the senior center 

on June 3rd. The event will run from 10-1 with an anticipated serving 

time of 12.  We will be serving hamburgers, hotdogs and macaroni 

salad. We will also be providing a summer safety program as well as a 

stroke awareness and recognition table.  FF Algarin will need 

assistance in setting up, cooking and serving. If you are interested 

in  helping please email FF Algarin by 05/28/24.  
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    No updates on Cutler Road  **Currently there is a sinkhole on Cutler 

Road just before #50.  No apparatus should be crossing this area as it is 

undermined.  For any calls from #50 - #100 use Broad Street to 

Muschopauge Rd.  For #40 or below use the Main Street side.** 

 

Training/Meetings 

 

1. The Strategy and Tactics class is scheduled for 5/21/24 from 0800-

1700. Register on LMS. The location is Leicester FD HQ.  Any 

questions, please contact Captain Pierce 

 

2. Massport will be holding a disaster drill on Wednesday 5/29.  The 

department will be taking part with staffing for E4.  EMS credits 

will be available.  If interested in attending, please email me to be 

put on the list.  This is a paid training. 

 

Vehicles 

 

1. Ambulance 4 – At Greenwood for repair of the Liquid Spring Sensor 

 

2.  Tower – Found to have an issue with 2 aerial hydraulic lines, 

replaced by DPW. 

 

 

Stations 

 

1. We have been working with the DPW to find a solution to the roof 

problems in the day room at station 2.  This week, they were able 

to identify some areas around the chimney that were open to allow 

water to enter.  These areas have been patched and hopefully will 

stop some of the flow.  On another note, the rubber membrane roof 

will need to be replaced soon, we are working to get quotes to 

figure out the cost. 

 

 

 



 

 

2. Just a reminder, any damage that occurs to the physical stations 

needs to be reported to the Shift Officer and Chief of Department 

on the proper incident/accident report form.  This allows us to 

ensure that proper repairs are made. 


